EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING MINUTES 07-15-2019

PRESENT:Alan Gowell,chairman of the Board;Donna L. Goodale, member of the Board,Christopher
Scott, member of the Board;Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor; Cindy Sherman, Administrative
Assistant; Ed Pierce, Data Collector

The chairman brought the meeting to order at 3:00 pm.

After motion made and seconded, the amended minutes of5/24/2019, 4/29/2019, 4/8/19
meetingswere unanimously approved.

After reviewing a letter from E. C. Cottle requesting the Board remove the Chapter 59 Section 38D
fines, the Board voted unanimously to remove the fines. The Collector will be notified.

The Board voted to abate the following uncollectible taxes as submitted by the tax collector:
MV EXCISE 2013 $47.50
PERSONAL PROPERTY 2018 $22.62
PERSONAL PROPERTY 2019 $484.36

Jo-Ann updated the Board on the new version of the Vision software and what changes were made to the
different fields.

Alan asked if Slough Farm Foundation was denied their 3ABC exemption how far back we could go to
collect taxes.

Chris also wanted to re look at the Vineyard Trust 3ABC in regard to the possibility of creating a
commercial parking lot in the green space behind the Daniel Fisher House. Jo Ann suggested that a
conference call with Ellen Hutchinson might be a good idea to get all the Board’s questions answered at
the next meeting.

Alan gave a brief update on a conversation he had with Sidney Morris about the Chappy Community
Center.

The next meeting will be posted for MondayAugust 19, 2019 at 3:00PM.

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 4:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted:



